
 

 

With hearts full of gratitude and joy, we join in celebrating the 75th 
Anniversary of McNicholas High School—a community rooted in 
faith, service, and the enduring legacy of the Sisters of St. Joseph. 
Since opening its doors in 1951 as Cincinnati’s first coeducational 
Catholic high school, McNicholas has stood as a beacon of Catholic 
education, forming generations of compassionate, faithful leaders 
committed to justice and love of neighbor. 

As the Sisters of St. Joseph first arrived in Cincinnati in 1893, they 
brought with them a profound dedication to unity, humility, and 
service. These same values continue to shine through the halls of 
McNicholas today. We are deeply proud to have planted seeds here 
that continue to bear fruit in every student, educator, graduate, and 
family who calls this sacred space their own. 

We offer our deepest thanks to God and ask for continued prayers 
for the flourishing of this wonderful institution and for the 
relationships that it nurtures. We trust our presence remains—
through the students who are taught here, the values that are lived 
out, and the ministries that continue to meet the needs of the most 
vulnerable in the community. 

May God’s grace continue to bless all who are part of the McNicholas 
family—students, parents, faculty, staff, alumni, and the Diocese of 
Cincinnati. May you always walk in the spirit of unity and love that 
has guided this school for 75 remarkable years. 

With prayers and peace, 
 
 
Sister Kathy Brazda 
On behalf of the Congregation of the Sisters of St. Joseph 


